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Dear Friends and Supporters: 

Happy 12th Birthday to the Hawkeye Campership 
Fund and all its wonderful donors and 
volunteers! Founded in 2008, HCF has raised 
close to $ 245,000 to send hundreds of deserving 
youth to overnight camp. Each year, we increase 
our goal so we can send more kids to camp 
because we believe                                                    ! 

HCF is committed to helping youth returning to 
camp. Building on previous summer successes, 
learning leadership and conflict resolution skills, 
and  living with peers from the US and around 
the world, campers develop new perspectives on 
how people with different backgrounds, abilities 
and economic opportunities can live, play and 
work together while having fun and building a 
community of mutual respect and appreciation.   

Please join us in this endeavor of community 
building for the future. Now more than ever, 
with the impact of economic distress caused by 
the COVID pandemic, more families are going to 
need campership assistance for their kids. Please 
give as you can and if you can add just a few 
more dollars HCF will reach its goal for 2020. 

Stay healthy and safe! 
With gratitude, 

 
 

 
Deborah Colgan 
Board of Directors - 2019 Camper 

“A huge thank you to 
donors for supporting 

HCF helping bring 
different people to 

Camp Hawkeye. It makes 
this place so special.  
We come together as  

a community here.  
I started coming when  
I was 14 years old and  
I have met so many new 
friends that I know I 

will stay in touch with. 
It would be great if you 
could visit and see this 

amazing camp!” 

HCF quilting volunteers are partnering for 
the 3rd year with Sunday Hill Designs of 
California to create an original and one-of-a
-kind camping quilt for the 2020 annual 
letter raffle!  Make a donation of whatever 
amount and you will be entered into the 
raffle. The raffle winner will be drawn on 
January 15, 2021 and receive their quilt by 
February. Give now and win a beautiful, 
original, hand-pieced quilt! 

Dear Garrett, Jess and HCF, 
 

Thank you so much for the 
beautiful and unique quilt. It  
will be a treasured keepsake for 
my family and always remind me  
of the exceptional and important 
work you do at the camp that 
makes our world a better place.   
Sincerely, 
 

Diane Neylon, 
Longtime HCF Donor  
2018 Quilt Winner 



 

 

I've been supporting Camp Hawkeye for 11 years.  Why? Because through 
Camp Hawkeye I believe I am helping to build a more peaceful and 
compassionate world...a cohesive community of diverse young people in 
which differences are accepted and valued...in which young people 
learn to listen to each other and develop the other skills needed for building 
positive relationships.  In short, Camp Hawkeye is a model for the 
way I would like the world to be. Besides...supporting Camp 
Hawkeye makes me feel good!  
 

-R.L.Scheer, 11-year donor, Brookline, MA  

Dear Friends,  

Here’s just a quick note to put 2020 in context for the Hawkeye 
Community. Our 2020 was a contrast of highs and lows. Our lows 
revolved around having to make the prudent but painful decision 
to cancel all programming for the summer due to COVID-19. We 
were terribly sad to miss out on the community development, 
growth, and friend-making that defines camp. It was, however, the 
right thing for our community and we are proud to have done so. 

Our highs are two-fold. Camp is on for 2021! With increased health 
and safety protocols, a strict staff quarantine and all-participant 
testing regimen, we are excited to open our doors and welcome 
back campers and staff in June of next year. Whether or not you 
have a child in your own household, you can’t miss the increased 
stress and anxiety that the pandemic and economic instability has 
caused for everyone. We all need a win and a safe and happy expe-
rience outside of the home is something we can offer in 2021. 

Our other high is related to our new permanent camp home. 
We’ve moved! After nearly fifteen years of operating on leased 
sites in Springfield and Moultonborough, NH, we have been  
fortunate enough to purchase our permanent home: 
a 152 acre site in Charlestown, NH.  Check out pictures 
of the site from this fall and from our first volunteer work days at 
right and on our website (www.camphawkeye.com).  

We are so excited and cannot wait to share new space and beauti-
ful private location with every donor. The ability to take this vital 
step forward in the development of our organization was in no 
small part because of your deep and continued support. 

On behalf of Jess, August and Huxley, as always, thank you. 

 

 
Garrett Colgan-Snyder 
Director, Camp Hawkeye 

 

“It was so exciting to see the new Camp 
Hawkeye with its wide open spaces, 
beautiful gathering spaces, not to mention 
the bunk and bathroom areas.  The best 
part, however, was feeling the warmth and 
welcome of Jess, Garrett, and the small 
summer staff.  Our day at Hawkeye was one 
of the best days our family had all summer.”  

 
-Lori T. from Brookline, MA 

“Impressive! The place is enormous with so 
many different areas and buildings for 
events and activities. Lots of places to 
explore, and that's just the visible part. 

There's an entire area of trails and woods 
we didn't even see! Our children cannot 
wait to tear into the new Camp Hawkeye 
location and make it their second home.”  

-Jennifer D. from Hudson, NH 

 

“What an amazing new property!  
The bath houses provide up-to-
date amenities. The dining hall 
and kitchen are huge and quite 
beautiful. I'm super jealous of 

my kids, and what they will get 
to experience at Hawkeye. I 

loved walking the grounds - 
there was a sweet spot every 

time I turned around - from the 
arts and crafts cabin, to the 
hammocks and gazebo, to the 
ropes course and beyond. The 
stream-fed pool is a treasure 
like no other.  Combining the 

skilled staff, high quality 
programming and new site, I 

can't imagine a better place for 
my kids to spend the summer.”  

 
-Tana R. from Milton, VT 


